
Dear friends – we will be holding a special GCIC Member Meeting on Wednesday, September 25th at 
7:30pm.  It is imperative that we achieve a voting quorum for the meeting, so we can pass a short 
resolution that will allow us to maintain our non-profit charitable status. 

  

The Ontario government passed legislation to refresh out-dated non-profit corporate rules and the 
deadline is October 19th for all existing non-profit corporations (like us) to file updated Articles.  In 
our case, this involves filing ‘Articles of Continuance’ which will include our existing charter purpose 
and echo existing Bylaw principles.  However, in order to submit these to the government, we also 
need a record of duly executed resolutions from both our Board of Directors and our membership.   

  

We appreciate you taking time on the 25th attend the special Zoom meeting; to hear and pass the 
resolution so we can submit all required documentation before the government deadline. 

  

Sincerely, 

Lee Horigan 

GCIC Administrator 

 


